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   MOUNTAIN VIEW TEACHERS' ASSOCIATION

PRESIDENT’S REPORT – OCTOBER 2014
1. I met with Jack Sullivan, Donna Davidson and Norma Holmes (HR) regarding the number of people of teacher general and teacher limited contracts. Our meeting was in reference to article 27 of our Collective Agreement. The HR department has developed a clear process of tracking these contracts and reporting on them to MVTA. Several people were very happy in mid-September when they found out they now had a teacher general contract! Congratulations!

2. Also at that same meeting, we discussed claiming extra-curricular hours while travelling on EF tours.  I had gathered information as to what occurs in other associations and it was decided that these hours can be claimed (as per article 23 of our Collective Agreement). When the policy came out, it stated that there is a 1:10 ratio for these trips and a maximum of two teachers per trip. Of course, as for any extra-curricular activity, one must discuss with one’s principal which activities can be claimed and which cannot, plus note the date of this discussion on the claim form. If there are more than twenty students in an upcoming EF trip, the teachers need to talk with their principal and we will go from there.  
3. NEW - A reminder that everyone has two personal leave days this school year. Plan now how you will use those days and it won’t be possible for everyone to take them in May and June. We simply don’t have enough subs plus only so many teachers can be out of the building on any given day. Check article 22 of the Collective Agreement to see which restrictions apply. 

4. Sharon Thompson and I worked together to set up two forums for candidates running for school trustee positions in Wards 2 and 4. On Wed. Oct. 1 we held a forum at GPES (Ward 2 – Gilbert Plains, Grandview and Ethelbert) where 3 candidates are running for 2 spots. On Thurs. Oct. 2 we held a forum at DRCSS (Ward 4 – Dauphin) where 4 candidates are running for 3 spots. We developed questions, sent out invitations, advertised wherever we could think of to advertise and looked after all of the logistics. The crowd size was the same at both forums – 14 people out, though there were mostly teachers at the Dauphin one and mostly parents and community members at the GP ones. This was a worthwhile activity to assist people in making their choices. Thank you to Yvonne Lillie, a former MVTA president, for facilitating this event, and to Cam Bennet for livestreaming the Dauphin forum. While this link was posted on our association website, we had 12iews. A big thank you to Sharon for all your great work on these events.
5. Stephen Jaddock, Chance Henderson and I met with Roland Stankevicius on Sept. 24 to finalize the package that we are bringing to Council. Dave Clark as resigned from the Co-chair position due to personal reasons and Stephen has agreed to chair the committee. Three people have indicated that they are willing to serve on the table team: thank you to Paul Trochanoski, Jennifer Knutson and Mike Penner.
6. Retreat- Fourteen of our sixteen executive members attended the MVTA retreat at Russell Inn, beginning at 2:30 on Sat. Sept 27 and ending at 1 pm on Sunday Sept. 28. We participated in a session on Work Life Balance led by Linda Romeo, a member of MTS’s Primary Prevention Team. We also envisioned MVTA in 10 years, identified liaison topics, and set goals for this year.  

7. Committee names – I have been gathering names of the representatives of the different committees from all of the schools. For WSH reps, a training session will be held on Nov. 25 with presentations by MTS and MSBA. This is the first year that we have been responsible for ensuring that we have sufficient representation in each school for these positions. A big thank you to ALL of you who have volunteered for these committees.
8. Oct. 16 meeting – We have modified the look of our fall council meeting this year. In addition to school Council members, we have also invited the collective bargaining reps from each school as well as the second year teachers. We have two large items on the agenda for this group – the collective bargaining package that we will open with this fall and Norm Gould, MTS VP presenting on the Anti-union Agenda.

9. Several people have contacted me for information and other assistance since the beginning of the school year. A reminder to support your colleagues in the days ahead – we draw strength and knowledge from the people we rub shoulders with every day.

Kathy Bellemare

Pres. MVTA

